
P R E S I D E N T ’ S  C O R N E R  

Happy New Year Tin Lizzies  

2011 wasn’t a good year for the economy, but it was a very good year for The Tin Lizzies.  We had a good 
year enjoying our cars by doing lots of touring and it was also a very good year for the work parties at Larry & 
Lorna’s.  The Christmas Party was a great time had by all with lots of food and drink.  Many had participated 
in the Corrales Light Parade and even the weather cooperated (it started snowing just as we arrived back @ 
the Azevedo’s).   
 
Now for 2012 – we are looking to you the “Members” to come up with some ideas for tours (short or long) 
for the year. 
 
Bernice tells me that the plans for the National Business Meeting (which we are hosting), are coming along 
nicely.  There will be a committee meeting @ 6:00 p.m. prior to our regular monthly meeting @ 7:00 p.m. on 
the 26th of January @ the Vineyard. 
 
We still have plenty of openings for members to sign up for hosting of T n Vittles and for providing meeting 
refreshments.  Please see Linda as to what is available and sign up. 
 
Thanks, 
Dean  

2012 Elected Officers:       President- Dean Van Doren     Vice President- Stan Gauna      Treasurer- Janice Gauna       Secretary- Lorna Azevedo         

  Directors- Larry Azevedo       Kirk Peterson            Russell Dilts  

                                            W e b s i t e   w w w . t i n l i z z i e s o f a b q . c o m  
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Thanks to all who had a part in the Christmas Party, and an especial 

"Thanks"  to the Azevedo’s who graciously host the party each year.  It 

was great to see so many T'ers out, and join in the parade of lights and 

good food and fun afterwards.  We were again graced with the atten-

dance of Ernestine who entertained royally.     

It just proves that neither snow nor sleet nor cold can keep the Tin 

Lizzies from a great party. 

T N VITTLES / REFRESHMENTS 7 

  



2012 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers 
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President     Dean Van Doren             

                            (h) 883-9585      (c) 450-6600 

                                deanjim@juno.com      

 

Vice President Stan Gauna     

                                 (h) 296-0799   (c) 321-8221                

                sgauna@comcast.net         

 

Secretary                  Lorna Azevedo    

               (h) 898-7700 

                                           dribblebit@comcast.net   

 

 Treasurer                        Janice Gauna                     

                                           (h) 296-0799  (c) 321-8221                      

               jgauna@comcast.net      

                              

  

Directors 

  Larry Azevedo   

     h) 898-7700 

    dribblebit@comcast.net      

  

 Kirk Peterson              

 (h) 505- 438-2603 

                   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

                               Russell Dilts               

                 (h) 897-2011                    

                 Rusell.Dilts@ascensionHealth.org 

   
 
 

 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter  

of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual  

membership is strongly encouraged and available for 

 $35.00 per year, which includes the  

Vintage Ford Magazine.  

                          Send your membership to: 

 

MTFCA 

119 West Main St 

                   Centerville, IN 47330  

(798) 855-5248 

jay@mtfca.com 

Email Committee          Kirk & Susan Peterson           438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel    459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter  Robbi Ross  293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com 

 

Web Master  Mark Wing  271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez  899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo  898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/Refreshments      Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinators       Marilyn Duncan  345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

      

Parliamentarian  Irene Navarre  883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  John Hayne  294-4434 

 

Historians  Marilyn Duncan  345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

    and 

   Nancy Rodriguez  228-8228 

   nancyinabq@iglide.net 

 
National Business Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 
 

 

2012   Committee Contacts 



 UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Work Party at Azevedo’s on Jan 7 starting at 9 AM 

 

January 14  T n Vittles at Mick’s Chili Fix  2930    

Candelaria  NE  8 am hosted by Dean and Linda 

 

2012 Business  Meeting Committee meeting 

6PM at the Vineyard before our monthly meeting 

 

Monthly Meeting Thursday, January 26 at 7PM 

At the Vineyard  

 

Reserve the date !  March 22-24/ 2012 for the  

T  Time on the  Rio National Business Meeting to 

be held at the Best Western on Rio Grande NW in  

Albuquerque.  

 

 Members of The Tin Lizzies who send their $160 

registration for the 2012 Business Meeting before 

February 15, 2012 will receive a complimentary 

Black Polo Shirt with the Tin Lizzie logo embroi-

dered. 

 

When you send your registration, state the size or 

sizes needed.  So get your registration in to Kirk as 

soon as possible.  We need all of your participation 

to make the meeting a success  

 

Those of you who received Christmas gifts you 

don't want or can't use, feel free to donate them 

for Business Meeting door or raffle prizes. 

The time is drawing near so get your reservations 

in early and plan to attend and volunteer. 

 

 

The 2012 Business Meeting Committee is busy mak-
ing definite plans. If you have suggestions or can 
help on any of the committees  call one of those 
listed below.  This is an all club responsibility 
and everyone is needed to make it a success. 
Just say, "What can I do to help?" 
 
Committee Chair                              Bernice Young 
 
Advisory                                          Dean Van Doren and                                   
     Tom Miles 
 
Registration                                     Kirk Petersen 
 
Men and Women's Seminars              Larry and Lorna 
     Azevedo 
 
Goodie Bags & Table Decorations       Russell and  
     Julie Dilts 
 
Hospitality Room    Lorna Azevedo 
      Fran Gurule                                
 
Raffle                                              Paul and Marilyn  
     Duncan 
 
Welcome Desk                                 Stan and Janice  
     Gauna 
 
Printing and Design                          Robbi Ross  
 
Banquet Hospitality                          Mark and Sharon 
     Dominguez       
                                     
Photography                                    Mark Wing 
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The 2012 Business Meeting Committee  
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Many Happy Returns ! 
Paul Duncan 
Doyle Gaines 
Betty Householder 
Dean Van Doren 
 
 
 

I have been contacted by Rich Ford, and they would like to know if we "Tin Lizzies" would be interested in 
helping out with a celebration of theirs by having out Model T's on display again this year. . . .Saturday the 
17th of March. 
  
At this point, I would just need you to respond back to me lmrlulubell@juno.com with a YES if there is an in-
terest. 
  

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

To 

Bob & Robbi Ross 

Jahn & Barbara Wright 

Ralph & Ruth  Johnson 

 

 

 

PROGRAM NOTES for January Meeting 

Ever notice  the great programs  at our meetings ?  Well, Nancy and Marilyn do a great job bringing us inter-

esting and relative programs.  Unfortunately,  Nancy has to step down and Marilyn needs a helper. If inter-

ested, please call Marilyn Duncan and talk to her.   

Larry and Marilyn have put their heads together for a great program for January.  It has come to Larry’s at-

tention that some members have been  able to find supplies for their Model T’s  locally. If you  Have found  

someone local that can supply parts locally, please email your ideas, finds, thoughts or words to Larry 

Azevedo. Bring these ideas with you to the January meeting and we’ll discuss them. After the meeting we will 

place all of the information in the newsletter so you can access afterward when you need it. 

What kind of suppliers ?  Glass, belts, spark plugs, lights, anything you would need to fix your Model T. 

 

Do you know that every year when you pay your dues that you need to fill out an  application and turn it in 

also?   This is how we keep track of members names, addresses, phone #, emails, birth date (you don’t have 

to include the year), anniversary and other important information. Your dues will not be accepted this year 

without an application. Thanks for helping us out here!    Janice 

Please mail your application and dues  together.    Thank you 

T N’Vittles and Refreshments 

The 2012 sign up lists are ready. 

Please call or see Linda Riel  to 

sign up today.   

We had some really great 

breakfasts this last  year., and 

don’t forget the wonderful re-

freshments people have 

brought in. Thank you to all 

who participated this year. 

mailto:lmrlulubell@juno.com
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2011 Christmas Parade and Holiday Party 

The Tin Lizzies 2011 parade in Corrales and holiday party was held December 3 starting at Larry and Lorna's house 

where club members dropped off food for the potluck and decorated their T's for the parade.  Ten Model T's participated 
in the parade. The T's were decorated with tinsel and lights in preparation for the night parade.   After the parade, eve-

ryone headed back to the Azevedo's for the  feast to begin! 

 
 

Russell w/ Azevedo’s truck          Janice and Granddaughter              Sharon, Samantha & Gabe 
 

The Azevedo's barn was beautifully decorated and the food was fantastic!  After everyone had eaten, Tin Lizzies Presi-
dent Dean presented an award to Mark and Susan Wing for their contributions to the Club in 2011.  The presentation 

was followed by a special treat of Lorna doing a very humorous skit in the guise of "Ernestine", the Lilly Tomlin tele-
phone operator character, reciting a Christmas list to Santa for "naughty" Club members.  The list was hilarious! 

 
 

The barn                                         Partying the night away             Lorna as Ernestine 

 
 
 

 

Mark Dominguez officiated at the swearing-in of the 2012 Club officers and Board of Directors.  Following the Club tradi-

tion, the oath of office was made with the official Model T Service manual as the symbol of allegiance! 
                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           To see more pictures or to read more about the terrific holiday get together go to our website.  Many thanks to Mark Wing                       

for  a terrific write up and pictures. 

http://www.tinlizziesofabq.com/images/2011-12-03_Christmas_party_32.jpg


 2012  Paid Membership list  

Not on list as of 12/31/2011 ? See Janice new updates coming as registrations come in. Life member ? 

Did you remember to fill out a renewal application?  Questions - See Janice Gauna 

NAME PHONE E-MAIL 

Armstrong, Vernon R. 
H  505-869-4030              
C  505-440-7250 None 

Dean, Brian 
H  505-286-7871              
C 505-573-7024 Malpais25@msn.com 

Daniel, Bruce H  505-345-0910 Bruce.RTools@gmail.com 

Duncan, Paul & Marilyn 
H  505-345-1343                
C  505-710-6228 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Dunn, Skip & Hedy 
H  505-672-3866               
C  505-920-1095 Shdunn@newmexico.com 

Gaines, Don & Medora H  505-877-2421 Marymedora@comcast.net 

Gaines, Doyle & Gayle H  480-659-3601 doyle.r.gaines@intel.com 

Harvey, Vern 
H  575-894-1366                   
C  575-740-1890 None 

Hawk, Robert J H  505-515-4678   

Hayne, John H  505-294-4434   

Housholder, Betty H  505-345-1329 bjhous@yahoo.com 

Hutchins, Richard H  505-296-0799 None 

Johnson, Ralph & Ruth H  505-884-8250 RalphRuth@comcast.net 

King, David & Dannie 
H  801-266-6969              
C  801-558-9261 kingdavid_46@veracitynetworks.net 

Lauritsen, Donald H  505-471-7624   

Montalvo, Hector H  505-797-1830 Hrm371@msn.com 

Reil, Linda C  505-459-5897   

Ross, Bob & Robbi 

H 505-293-1676              
W 505-205-0473              
C 505-934-1918 

rross37471@aol.com                                              
Robbialbq@aol.com 

Rowland, Kenneth & Donna 
H  505-821-0144              
C  505-453-3367 Kenneth.rowland45@yahoo.com 

Van Doren, Dean 
H  505-883-9585              
C  505-450-6600 Dean/Jim@juno.com 

Wing, Mark & Susan 

H  505-271-8912              
C  505-331-8741             
W  505-353-9074 Msjbwing@msn.com 

Wright, Jahn & Barbara 
H  505-821-3461              
C  505-350-7617 

Barbwright@cableone.net           
Jahnwright@cableone.net 

Young, Bernice 
H  505-294-7450              
C  505-504-8121 modeltdoctor@msn.com 



T n Vittles 2012     

Date Hosted By Place 

January 14, 2012 Dean & Linda Mick's Chili Fix 

February 11, 2012     

March 10, 2012 Bob & Robbi Ross   

April 14, 2012 Tom & Cathy Miles   

May 12, 2012     

June 9, 2012 Betty Housholder Vineyard  

July 14, 2012 Stan & Janice Gauna El Charrito 

August 11, 2012     

September 8, 2012 Bernice Young   

October 13, 2012 Dean & Linda   

November 10, 2012     

December  Holiday Party - no breakfast    

Meeting Refreshments 2012   

Date Provided By Provided By 

January 26, 2012 President Vice President 

February 23, 2012 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts 

March 22, 2012     

April 26, 2012 Larry & Lorna Azevedo Tom & Cathy Miles 

May 24, 2012     

June 28, 2012     

July 26, 2012 Stan & Janice Gauna Mark & Susan Wing 

August 23, 2012 Bob & Robbi Ross   

September 27, 2012 Vaughn Rockafellow Russell & Julie Dilts 

October 25, 2012 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre 

November 15, 2012 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  

December  Holiday Party - no meeting Holiday Party - no meeting 

The  T N Vittles  and Meeting refreshment   schedules are below. Please note that there are holes in our vol-

unteer sheets. Please call, see or email Linda Riel if you would be willing to host one of these events. We had 

lots of fun at them last year , let’s do it again.  Thanks to all who participate. 



 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

Robbi Ross, Editor 

1815 Childers NE 

Albuquerque, NM 

87112 

Phone 505-293-1676 

Email : robbialb@aol.com 

 

All submissions  should be 

emailed by the last Satur-

day of each month.   

 

Thanks for reading! 
 

 
 

 
 

The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The ABQ  Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NW 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
Jan thru Oct.  The 3rd 
Thursday in Nov and a 
special event for Dec.  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

 

 

 

Visitors  are  

always  

welcome! 
 

Join us on our  

website: 

 

WWW.TINLIZZIESOFABQ.COM 

 


